Ontario Energy Board - subject Veridian rate increase application # 2009-0140

Upon reviewing the above rate increase application that Veridian Hydro has before the Ontario Energy Board, I would like to send this letter of protest.

I have compared the rates on the "delivery" portion of Veridian's  charges to their "main" customers, and that of the Gravenhurst customers, and find that the fee charged to Gravenhurst residents is already above that of Veridian's other "main" customers.  The rate charged to Gravenhurst Veridian customers is also higher in the distribution portion than Lakeland Power, operating out of Bracebridge who must deal with the same terrain, weather patterns, etc. as Veridian.

Another area of rationale behind this rate increase, according to Veridian spokesperson, is that Gravenhurst has been "undercharged" for the past few years, and their remaining customers have been "over charged" for the delivery portion.  This is purported to be a "catch-up" rate increase. 

However, the fact that there are two separate customer bases within Veridian, is NOT the fault of the Gravenhurst customers, and the way their rates have been charged and allocated should NOT be our problem.  Why should Gravenhurst rates be INCREASED, while the rest of Verician's customers be DECREASED???  If Veridian "main" customers have been overcharged, give them a refund!

Certain improvements are allocated for Gravenhurst, it's true, but also, according to the application, there will be more staff hired in the "main" customer portion of Veridian.  Is Gravenhurst subsidizing this staff increase?   It's not clear how much of this rate increase goes strictly to the Gravenhurst portion of Veridian.

In conclusion, a 19% to 22% rate increase is very substantial.  I do NOT believe that we, the Gravenhurst customers, should be paying this type of rate increase for a commodity that we HAVE no choice, really, in purchasing.  NOTHING should go up by that percentage!  Again, I ask, is Gravenhurst subsidizing the balance of Veridian's customers?  Is it fair that our rates go up when the rest of Veridian customers have a decrease?  Other Veridian customers are shareholders in the company.  Gravenhurst is not!  Possibly that should be looked at!.  If we were paying LESS, at the moment,  than anyone else, and IF we could prove that this rate increase was ONLY for Gravenhurst's increased services, I would be more inclined to accept it.  We are NOT paying less, we are paying MORE, in the distribution charges.    

Please accept this letter as my official opposition to this rate increase.  

Thank you,

Evelyn Matson

440 Alexander Street,

Gravenhurst, Ontario.
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